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OSHA, Lithium ion Batteries, and Articles
§ Today:  Most lithium ion battery manufacturers 

consider lithium ion batteries to be “articles” and 
exempt from OSHA’s Hazard Communication 
Standard (HCS)

§ PRBA member Labelmaster requested in 2014 
confirmation of article exemption

§ Why??? 

§ December 2015 OSHA Letter:  Agency does NOT 
consider lithium ion batteries and products articles
§ Unless subject to another exemption – “consumer products”
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OSHA, Lithium ion Batteries, and Articles
§ Implications:

ü Safety Data Sheet for business customers with first shipment
ü Warning language on product labels (could be CPSC labels 

visible at point of purchase)
ü OSHA HCS training for many employees

§ PRBA wrote seven-page letter to Agency in June 2016 
seeking clarification of Agency position

§ Significant interest from international battery associations 
in Canada, Japan, Europe, Latin America
ü Organizations wrote to OSHA in June 2016 expressing 

“deep concern” on Agency’s lithium ion battery position
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